
 
 

 
 

LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
 

Monday, 17 October 2022 at 10am  
 

Attendance:  

Councillors: 

Westwood (Chairperson)  

 

Achwal                                                                            Batho 

  

  

Officers in attendance: 

 

Claire Humphreys – Licensing Officer 

Carol Stefanczuk - Licensing Manager 

Nathan Mountney – Litigation Solicitor  

 

 

Full audio recording  

 

 

 

 
1.    TO CONFIRM A CHAIRPERSON FOR THE MEETING  

 
RESOLVED: 
 
  That Councillor Westwood be confirmed as Chairperson for  
 the meeting.  

 
2.    DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  

 
There were no disclosure of interests made at this meeting. 
 

3.    APPLICATION FOR A NEW PREMISES LICENCE - OLD HOUSE HOTEL, THE 
SQUARE, WICKHAM, FAREHAM, HAMPSHIRE, PO17 5JG  
(LR566)  

  
The Chairperson welcomed all those present to the meeting: 
 
Applicant   
Tracey Terry – Licence Holder and Designated Premises Supervisor – 
Old House Hotel 
Rob Terry – Old House Hotel 

John Wallsgrove – John Gaunt and Partners 

 
The Licensing Officer introduced the report which set out an application for a 
new premises licence under section 17 of the Licensing Act 2003 for Old House 
Hotel, Wickham Square, Wickham, Fareham, PO17 5JG. The application 
described the premises as a Hotel/Restaurant and Retail Shop located in an 
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area of similar operations within Wickham Village to sell produce to the general 
public, including alcohol to be sold for consumption on and off the premises in 
relation to hotel usage, dining, wine tastings, tours tasting events and tourism. 
Produce would include hot and cold food and beverages both within the 
premises and on its own land with no alcohol off the premises other than in a 
sealed container for the consumption by the purchaser at home. The application 
proposed the supply of alcohol for consumption on and off the premises and late 
night refreshment as the licensable activities; details of the proposed days and 
times were outlined in Section 5 of the report. The full application was set out in 
Appendix 1 to the report. 

 
The Sub-Committee were advised that no representations had been received by 
any Responsible Authorities. One written representation had been received from 
‘Other Persons’ against the application. However, they did not wish to address 
the Sub-Committee at the meeting. This representation was set out in full in 
Appendix 2 and related to the prevention of public nuisance licensing objective.  

 
In conclusion, the Licensing Officer advised the Sub-Committee that, if minded to 
grant the application, there were conditions to consider, as set out in Section 5 of 
the report, which the Sub-Committee could consider and amend as appropriate 
to promote the licensing objectives. 

 
At the invitation of the Chairperson, John Wallsgrove, John Gaunt and Partner 
on behalf of the applicant, addressed the Sub-Committee to set out the 
application. He responded to questions thereon. 
 
The Sub-Committee retired to deliberate in private. 
 
In his closing statement, the Chairperson stated that the Sub-Committee had 

carefully considered the application, and the Applicant’s evidence given at the 

meeting. It had taken into account the Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy, 

the Public Sector Equality Duty, the Home Office Guidance issued under section 

182 of the Licensing Act 2003, the duties under the Crime and Disorder Act 

1998, and the rights set out in the Human Rights Act 1998. 

   
RESOLVED: 

 
That the premises licence be granted, as set out in the report, for 
the following reasons: 

 
  REASONS  

The Sub-Committee considered that the operating schedule, 

arising from the licence application sufficiently promotes the 

licensing objective of the prevention of public nuisance. 

The Sub-Committee noted that no credible risk of public nuisance 

had been presented at the meeting. Therefore, no conditions 

needed to be applied.  



 
 

 
 

The Sub-Committee clarified that there was recourse in the 

process of review of the licence, and privately through the 

Environmental Protection Act 1990. 

 
The Chairperson advised that all parties would be formally notified of the 
decision in writing in due course and of their right to appeal to the Magistrates’ 
Court within 21 days from the date of notification of the decision. 
 
 
 

 
The meeting commenced at 10 am and concluded at 11.10 am. 
         

 
Chairperson 

 
 
 


